
 
STATE OF TENNESSEE 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 
JACKSON ENVIRONMENTAL FIELD OFFICE 

DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES 
1625 HOLLYWOOD DR. 

JACKSON, TN 38305-4316 
PHONE 731-512-1300 STATEWIDE 1-888-891-8332 FAX 731-661-6283 

    
July 18, 2023 
 
Mr. Chase Lyles 
Environmental Specialist 
TC Energy 
4715 Traders Way 
Suite 100 
Thompsons Station, TN 37179 
 
RE: State Operating Permit (SOP) Inspection 
 Brownsville Compressor Station 
 SOP-99012 
 Haywood County 
 
Dear Mr. Lyles: 
 
On July 11, 2023, as representatives of the Tennessee Department of Environment and 
Conservation, Division of Water Resources, Mr. John Lay and I performed a routine compliance 
inspection at the above referenced facility to evaluate compliance with SOP-99012. The division 
thanks Mr. Johnny Hendrix for his time and assistance. Please see the sections below for details 
regarding the inspection. 
 
I. Permit 
 
SOP-99012 authorizes the pump and haul system for process water and storm water from a 
natural gas compressor station, treated in an oil/water separator and collected in a retention pond. 
The permit was effective on April 1, 2020 and expires on March 31, 2025. 
 
II. Documentation and Site Evaluation 
 
An inspection of the facility grounds was conducted to observe site conditions and to identify 
any potential deficiencies that may need to be addressed. The retention pond and oil and water 
separator were observed. Signage was present at the pond. The onsite records and prior 
submitted electronic records were also examined. The site inspection and document evaluation 
yielded no observable deficiencies, and the compressor station is compliant with the SOP. 
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III. Conclusion 
 
Compliance with SOP-99012 requirements helps ensure discharges that are protective of 
downstream fish and aquatic life and water quality. Thank you for your efforts to ensure permit 
compliance and to protect state water quality. If I may be of assistance in matters concerning this 
report, please contact me via telephone at (731) 676-6604 or via email at kaylee.sabo@tn.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kaylee Sabo 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
Division of Water Resources 
Jackson Environmental Field Office 
 
e-copy:  Chase Lyles, Environmental Specialist, TC Energy, chase_lyles@tcenergy.com 

Johnny Hendrix, TC Energy, johnny_hendrix@tcenergy.com 
John Lay, EPS, Jackson Env. Field Office, John.Lay@tn.gov 

  
  
   
 
 


